CITY PARENTS' SCHOOL - SINCE 1999 P.7 ENGLISH SET 3 HOLIDAY WORK TERM II 2022

<u>in the</u>

In questions 16 and 17, arrange the words given in alphabetical order:

16. plank, plane, polish, poles



17. hardship, hinder, habit, hindrance
In each of the questions 18 to 20, write the sentence giving one word for the underlined words.
18. The man who defiled the girl was arrested in a cruel way.
19. All my <u>uncle's children</u> are girls.
20. Some of the things in our house are <u>not important</u> .
In questions 21 and 22 use each of the given words in a sentence to show that you know their difference in meaning.
21. rain
22. reign
In questions 23 and 24, rewrite the sentence giving the opposite of the underlined words.
23. Kojo <u>saves</u> all of his money
24. Is the school open at sunrise?
In questions 25 and 26, write the plural forms of the following words:
25. Drama actress
26. Teaspoonful
In questions 27 and 28, write the full forms of the following abbreviation:
27. ed
28. Feb
In questions 29 and 30, re-arrange the given words to form a correct sentence.
29. train by cheap very travelling is.
30. fastest a dog is animal the?

questions 51 to 50, rewrite the sentences as instructed in the brackets.
31. Our school is next to the hospital.(rewrite usingnear)
32. A lot of girls prefer singing to acting movies. (rewrite usingmore interested)
33. It is the responsibility of the parents to take their children to school. (Begin: Parents are)
34. Omara is fat. Sonde is very fat. (Join usingasas)
35. Children should not play on the road because they may get an accident. (Rewrite usingought not)
36. Although it rained heavily, the debate went on well. (Rewrite using: Much as)
37. The pupils have come to school early. The teacher has come to school early. (Join the sentence usingas well as)
38. Kagame gave you some sweets, didn't he? (Rewrite endingdid he?)
39. Kadoma does not eat biscuits. Kadoma does not eat bread. (Rewrite usingneithernor)
40. I am not a butcher so I will not slaughter animals. (Begin: if)

41.	We have not visited the zoo for six months.(Rewrite ending ago)
42.	Keza won a race of one hundred metres. (Rewrite endingrace.)
43.	Ongalio was wearing a long dress. It was nice and red. It was made of linen.(Join as one sentence without using which,that,and)
44.	The pupils put their books in a bag. The bag has got lost. (Join the sentences usingin which)
45.	Some children do not obey their parents. (Rewrite the sentence usingare)
46.	The bridal entourage reached the church before the service began. (Begin: By the time)
47.	We should protect the forests. We should protect the swamps. (Join usingas well as)
48.	All animals need proper feeding. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: What)
49.	Nankya said, "I prefer biscuits to buns." (Rewrite the sentence usingthat)
50.	Will the teacher mark our books tomorrow? (Rewrite beginning: Will our?)
	SECTION B

Questions 51 to 55 carry ten marks each.

51.



Last week, a debate was held at kabamba model primary school in Masindi District. The motion of the debate was "A Radio Is Better Than A television". The chairperson of the debate, Hon.Rucia Kadaga,invited the main speakers to take up their seats. The timekeeper, Hon.Joshua Oceng, stipulated the time. He said that each prime speaker was to use seven minutes. The first three minutes were not to be interrupted, the next three minutes would attract interruptions, and the speaker would summarise their views in the last minute.

The first speaker to take to the floor was Hon.Bob Sentamu who spoke in favour of the motion. He said that a radio was cheap to buy, maintain and to repair. Next Hon.Paul Kintu from the opposition side said; "unlike a radio, the television is the best since it shows pictures. The viewers can easily learn fashion and style. Besides that, a television helps to kill boredom by telecasting movies, cartoons football and music." Most of the children were very excited after Hon.Kintu is submission. The, there came Hon.Mark Rukundo. He was a well-known Orator because of he was verbose and pompous. Everybody cheered him loudly as he took to the podium. Every point he gave was applauded with excitement. He ended by saying that a radio was by far more important than a television. After all the speakers had urged their views it was time for the debaters to cast their votes. Guess what! The votes tallied equal! It was at this moment that the chairperson was asked to cast her vote to tilt the balance. She voted in favour of the opposition!

Question:

1.	Which school held a debate?
2.	What was the motion for the debate?
3.	Who presided over this debate?
4.	According to the passage, how does a television help to kill boredom?
5.	Which side did Hon.Mark Rukundo support during debate?

6. Which side won the debate in the end?

Why do you think it is important for schools to organize debates?
Give another word or a group of words to mean the same as the following words in the passage.
i. spoke in favour of
ii. orator
Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

Read the poem below carefully and in full sentences, answer the questions that follow:

It's both sorrow and joy In mr Bate's home For sanyu has gone To another man's house To start a family One to be her own

It's all mirth and joy In Mr Kirunda's home For a new member has come Oscar's better half He's no longer a bachelor But a husband and a father- to- be!

But who will help with work At Mr Bate's home Maybe the only remaining daughter The little Zawadi will For the father accepted The dowry and bride price!

It's all ululation of joy In Mr Kirunda's compound People from near and far To party and to witness Oscar and Sanyu Are husband and wife!

Zawede Chloe, P.7

Questions:

2.	Why is there sorrow and joy in Mr.Bate's home?
3.	Who has been a bachelor according to stanza two?
4.	How many children does Mr Bate have according to the poem?
5.	From whose home does the husband come?
6.	Who wrote the poem above?
7.	Why is there ululation of joy in Mr.Kirunda's compound?
8.	Write the opposites of the following words in the poem. a) Bachelor b) Accepted
9.	Suggest a suitable title for the poem.

The information below was picked from the scoreboard of Malili Primary school on their sport day. It was recorded by Mr.Micheal Katanku,the sports master. Study it carefully and the answer in full sentences, the questions that follow;

MALILI PRIMARY SCHOOL SPORTS DAY SCOREBOARD ON 15^{TH} MARCH, 2022



HOUSE	GP	W	D	L	PTS	POSITION
ZEBRA	10	4	6	0	18	1 ST
LION	10	5	2	3	17	2 ND
HARE	10	4	2	4	14	3 RD
ELEPHANT	10	3	5	2	14	3 RD
TIGER	10	1	2	7	5	5 TH

KEY

GP Games Played **W** Games Won **D** Games Drawn

L Games Lost **PTS** Points earned

Note: W = 3D = 1 L =no point

0	ue	sti	on	s:
~	u	o.	\mathbf{v}	

Que	tions:
1.	Which school held the sports day?
2.	Who recorded the information above?
3.	How many houses are in this school?
4.	How many games did each house play
5.	Which house won the competition?
6.	How many games did Zebra House lose?

How many points did Elephant House get from its wins and draws together? 7.

8.	Which	house gathered fifteen points take place?
9.	When	did these competitions take place?
10.	Why do	o you think there was no position 4 on the scoreboard?
		e below is between Mr Gwaivu and the baker. Mr Gwaivu has come to get a birthday hree tiers. Complete it by filling in the missing responses:
Bake		Welcome, our dear customer. How can we help you?
Bake	tomer: er:	Which cake do you want? Here we bake for different occasions.
Cust Bake	tomer er:	How many tiers should it have? Our cakes range from one tire to six tiers.
Cust Bake	tomer: er:	Ok. Please tell us the flavors you want.
	tomer: er: If yo	u choose Vanilla flavour, then tell us when you would like to pick it.
Cust Bake	tomer: er:	Yes, it will be ready by Friday. But you have to pay and then we work on your order. It's our policy sir.
Cust	tomer:	
Baker:		Yes, it will be ready by Friday. But you have to pay and then we work on your order. It's our policy, sir.
Cust	tomer:	
Bake	er:	It's only eighty thousand shillings.
Cust	tomer:	·
Bake	er:	And I am Mandeyu, the baker here. Please endeavor to come with that receipt as you



		come to pick your cake on Friday.		
Custo	mer	·		
Baker:		Yes, it is necessary because you may find other people and not me.		
Custo	mer			
Baker	r:	You are welcome.		
		entence below are in the wrong order. Re-arrange them correctly to form a good position about Mrs Kaija's occupation. Besides baskets,she also makes mates.		
	2.	She uses dry banana stalks and fibre to weave the baskets.		
	3.	They bargain and after agreeing, they pay her money.		
	4.	Mrs kaija's occupation is wearing baskets.		
	5.	She spends part of this money on her daughter's school fees and the rest on food.		
	6.	Her daughter uses her skills acquired from the lessons at school to help her mother in making these crafts.		
	7.	She takes the woven baskets and mats to the market for sale.		
	8.	This has made her live a comfortable life.		
	9.	At the market, she is approached by very many buyers.		
	10.	She uses papyri to make mats.		
1.				
6.				
7. 8.				
^				

END

10._____

TOPICS COVERED

- 1. LIVELIHOOD IN OUR SUBCOUNTY -P3
- 2. ENVIRONMENT & WEATHER -P.3
- 3. BASIC TECHNOLOGY IN OUR SUBCOUNTY -P3
- 4. OUR HOME & COMMUNITY -P2
- 5. DESCRIBING PEOPLE/OBJECTS -P4
- 6. DEMOCRACY -P4
- 7. WHAT I LIK -P4



- 8. VECHILE REPAIR P5
- 9. BANKING -P5
- 10. TRAVELLING P5
- 11. DEBATING -P6
- 12. FAMILY RELATIONSHIPS -P6
- 13. OCCUPATIONS -P6
- 14. GIVING DIRECTION P4
- 15. ELECTRONIC MEDIA -P7
- 16. PRINT MEDIA P5
- 17. CHILDREN'S RIGHTS P7
- 18. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION -P7
- 19. CEREMONIES- P7

MARKING GUIDE P.4

- 1. Of
- 2. An
- 3. Any
- 4. Than



- 5. Because6. Writing
- 7. Rainy
- 8. Worst
- 9. Watches
- 10. Politely
- 11. Length
- 12. Direction
- 13. Ninth
- 14. Puppies
- 15. His
- 16. Small, smart, smile, smooth
- 17. Bad,cold,good,hot
- 18. I am
- 19. Metres
- 20. Doctor
- 21. Any grammatically correct sentence
- 22. Any grammatically correct sentence
- 23. We should be careful when writing work.
- $24.\,\mbox{He}$ parked the car behind the house
- 25. She reached school very early
- 26. Shopkeeper
- 27. Beautiful
- 28. Bars of soap
- 29. Children
- 30. Princesses
- 31. I have some sugar
- 32. Peter lent a book to Talik



- 33. You must not come to school late
- 34. As I was going to school, I fell down
- 35. Tina prefers singing to dancing
- 36. How much does a book cost?
- 37. This is the dog which bit my friend last week
- 38. Jeremiah was so clever that he won the spelling competitions.
- 39. What a brilliant girl she was!
- 40. The box is heavier than the bag
- 41. The head boy is as tall as the head girl.
- 42. Although our parents are very rich, they do not own expensive cars.
- 43. Disrespecting teacher is bad.
- 44. Melisa is the owner of this blue pen.
- 45. We bought some orange, guavas, mangoes and tomatoes.
- 46. That is the village where my uncle was born from.
- 47. Sarah is a humble girl, isn't she?
- 48. Flies are insects.
- 49. The exercise was very easy. We all passed it.
- 50. Set a thief to catch a thief.

SECTION B

51.

- a) "At grandmother's place" is the title of the passage
- b) Janet and Sharon visited their grandmother.
- c) They visited their grandmother last week.
- d) Matooke

Chicken

e) According to the passage, janet and Sharon picked jack fruits from their grandmother's graden.



- f) They brought cabbage and fruits to their mother when they returned.
- g) There are four paragraphs in the passage.
- h) Grandmother-grandfather

Mother-father

52.

- a) Nine offences were reported last week.
- b) Tr.Aliku was the teacher on duty that week.
- c) Sixteen pupils came late that week
- d) Fighting and disobedience had the biggest number of pupils.
- e) I think it is bad to dodge classes because you may miss what the teacher is teaching.
- f) Quarrelling and escaping from school had the least number of pupils.
- g) I think it is bad to dodge classes because you may miss what the teacher is teaching.
- h) These offences were committed from 7th to 11th July 2017.
- i) Waking up late(and many others)
- j) Late coming and dodging classes had the same number of pupils.

53. <u>Story A</u>

- a) One day on inspector wanted to visit our school.
- b) He was given a map at the district headquarters to follow.
- c) The map directed to him to go straight to a roundabout.
- d) After the roundabout, he would turn right.
- e) Then he would walk a short distance and reach the school.



Story B

- f) Mother always prepares meat on Sunday.
- g) Firstly, she roasts meat on a charcoal stove.
- h) Secondary, she cuts it into pieces and puts them into the saucepan.
- i) She adds water, onions, tomatoes and salt.
- j) She puts the saucepan on a charcoal stove and cooks.

54.

- k) Ssali got an accident
- I) He got the accident last week
- m) He was on the road when he got the accident.
- n) The people around told the driver to stop.
- o) Ssali was taken to a nearby clinic after he got the accident.
- p) Three people are talking in the conversation.
- q) Balinda told Kirya to be careful while on the road.
- r) Kind- good hearted

Compassionate

Hospital - place where sick people are taken for treatment.

s) AN ACCIDENT, THE ACCIDENT ETC

55. I) year

- ii) Fetch
- iii) Well
- iv)Jerrycan
- v) Carry
- vi)County



- vii) Village
- viii) Stone
- ix) Bad
- x) Hospital